
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Wall Street Journal filed open-records requests with the 20 largest state and local police departments in the 
U.S. to learn how often police track people by monitoring the locations of their cell phones. Three departments 
provided the logs with which they record tracking requests. This is a portion of the log from earlier this year for the 
Miami-Dade Police Department in Florida. The log shows the phone number being tracked (redacted by the police), 
the cell phone carrier, the officer requesting the track, the case number, and the dates that the department requested 
and received court orders to track the phones. The records show Miami-Dade police tracked 295 phones in 2010.  





 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This is a portion of the log from earlier this year from the Dallas Police Department, where the information is 
hand-written by officers. It is called the “ping log,” because location information is most frequently gathered when 
cell phones “ping” nearby towers that route phone calls and texts. By analyzing the locations of the towers and the 
times of the pings, police can determine the location of the phone, and its user. The records show Dallas police 
tracked 48 phones in 2010. 





 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This is a portion of the log from the Phoenix Police Department. A “trap and trace” is a device that tracks the 
numbers that are calling a phone. Cell phones record this information automatically, and police typically get a 
record of all calls to and from a phone they are monitoring, along with its location. The records show Phoenix 
police tracked 130 phones in 2010.  




